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Dear Parents/Carers,

It has been some time since our last newsletter but we are hoping to get back on track and send out regular updates in the future. We have some new Governors who introduce themselves via this newsletter but you will also note that there are also some old faces that have been on the Governing body for some time. I would like to take this opportunity to thank all the Governors at Fairlands who contribute their time voluntarily to support Mr Staples, his staff and the wider school community.

Fairlands is facing exciting times, having completed a successful OFSTED inspection, we have now been selected as a School for Expansion. This will bring a lot of change for the school but we know that the staff at Fairlands are always ready for a challenge!
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NEW GOVERNORS

AILSA FORSYTH- PARENT GOVERNOR

I recently put myself forward as a parent governor at Fairlands and will be attending my first governors' meeting later this month. I work as an administrator for a firm of architects whose speciality is school buildings, therefore I am very interested in the expansion project proposed for Fairlands. My other special interest is music, and I'd love the school to have a choir one day.

My children are both happy and thriving at Fairlands, and taking on the responsibility of being a governor is my way of giving something back to the school.

DAVE MORRIS – COMMUNITY GOVERNOR

In the nine years I've been in Stevenage I've got to know Fairlands well.  My initial contact was through the SAFE project and more recently as a grandparent.  I've also led some assemblies at the school through my job as senior minister of Bunyan Baptist Church. 

I'm married with three children and four grandchildren.  I originally come from Wolverhampton and therefore I'm an ardent Wolves fan!  

Being a community governor fits well with my passionate belief in the value of good community relationships, which helps children and young people find their place in a society, which cares for all, regardless of race or religion.  

I am also a great believer in education - I was in the bottom set for everything at school and now have three university degrees!  

Learning should be fun - a voyage of discovery, which lasts a lifetime. I look forward to serving the school, both as a friend and one of its champions.
KERRY ELLIS – COMMUNITY GOVERNOR

I have been appointed a Community Governor as of March 2011. I have two children at Fairlands, one currently in Year 3 and the other in Reception.  I feel that over the past couple of years that Fairlands has just gone from "strength to strength" and becoming a parent governor will enable me to make my contribution to this ongoing success.
I have been a Police Officer with Hertfordshire Constabulary for the past 12 years.  During this time I have worked within many different aspects of the organisation including front line policing, tactical team (drugs squad), XA99 (helicopter), PSU (riot team) to name but a few!! In my spare time I love to keep fit and am always actively seeking sponsors for the many charity runs that my husband and I take part in.
In essence I feel privileged to be a part of the school governing body and look forward to getting to know you all.
 
We warmly welcome them all to the governing body and look forward to their contribution.

HOW DO I CONTACT A GOVERNOR?

Parents are welcome to contact a Governor directly. Parent Governors are often to be found at the school at the start and end of the school day and are approachable! If you wish to write to a specific Governor, this can be done by addressing the letter for the governor concerned and handing it in at the school office. Letters to the Governing Body should be addressed to the Chairman and delivered in the same manner. 
While we welcome letters and value your comments, initial complaints and issues relating to the day to day running of the school, should in the first instance, be referred to the Headteacher.

THE ROLE OF A GOVERNOR

Our Governing Body is made up of Staff, Parents, members of the LA and members of the Community. In simple terms, the Governors have a general responsibility for the management of the school. The Headteacher (who is also a Governor) makes the day-to-day decisions about the running of the school. Governors are responsible for setting the budget and for overseeing the curriculum. We also deal with formal complaints, marketing, personnel, buildings, charging, policy setting, health and safety, safeguarding and some disciplinary matters. The governors do this on a voluntary basis.

PARENT, STAFF AND GOVERNOR FORUM

New Regulations mean that the Governing Body no longer has to issue an annual report to Parents or hold an annual meeting. However, we have decided that it is important that parents have a chance to meet with the staff and governors at least once each year. We have therefore decided that we will hold a meeting where parents can attend the school and ask the Headteacher and Governing Body questions. Details will be posted in the school newsletter and in the website.
SCHOOL WEBSITE

The website provides information about the school and is constantly updated with items such as School Announcements, a rolling calendar of school events, FOFS Events, diary dates etc. Any letters sent home for parents also appears on the website. It’s a valuable source of information for all and is definitely worth bookmarking! The address is www.fairlands.herts.sch.uk
 SCHOOL POLICIES

All school policies are available to download from the website. Go to the “Our School” section and click on policies. They are all listed there and can be downloaded by clicking on the policy name. If you have any questions about the policies or wish to query something then please let us know!

OFSTED ACTIONS – WHAT HAVE WE DONE SO FAR?

After our successful OFSTED visit to the school in November, a series of actions was put in place to help the school strive forward to enhance its provision and move from a school with a SATISFACTORY grade to a school with a GOOD grade. The broad areas to be addressed were:

· Improving attainment in English
· Improve assessment and teaching of basic skills
· Improve leadership of subject leaders

· Improve attendance

The school has taken on board the issues raised and are striving to ensure the OFSTED measure of ‘satisfactory’ is improved to GOOD. 

Improving Attainment:

The school has put in place measures to improve the consistency of handwriting and spelling. The school has also monitored the new creative curriculum to make sure there are lots of opportunities for writing. This links the skills and knowledge of different subjects very well. Initial results are showing an improvement in the attainment levels with a lot of children meeting or exceeding their target levels.
Improving Assessment:

The Ofsted report identified that ‘A significant number of lessons observed during the inspection were of good quality, but the use of assessment information is not consistent or rigorous enough in all classes.’ Since then, the Head and Senior Leadership team have been developing assessment procedures: for example, through the use of ‘Learning Ladders’, which give the children a clear idea about the next steps to develop their writing.
Improving middle management:

This was raised by Ofsted as many subject leaders were new to their role.  Mr Staples has been meeting with subject leaders to develop action planning, monitoring and leadership in their subject areas. 
Improving the Attendance Rate:

This improvement is a two-way challenge, which involves both the school and parents/carers to work together. The school has introduced a weekly attendance cash award of £15 for the class with the best attendance, which is certainly having a good impact. Attendance was 92.4% during the autumn term, and this has now improved to 95% for the spring term. This means we have hit our target! As Governors, we would like parents/carers to help us improve further on these figures by ensuring that your child turns up for school on time and to only take holiday during non-term dates.




















































